
 

22 October 2024 

Island Bay Parade Safety Improvement and Upgrade 
What we’re doing 

The new look Island Bay Parade is nearing completion. One of the final stages of the project is to 
resurface the road along The Parade. For this work to be carried out safely, it needs to be 
completed at night. It is expected to take two nights to complete: 

When:  Wednesday 30 October – Thursday 31 October 2024 

 7:00pm – 5:00am 

The Parade will be closed to traffic during this time but pedestrian access will be maintained. 
The work area is between 99 The Parade and Walrus’ Bucket List. There will be a detours via 
Clyde St to the east, and Derwent St/Eden St to the west (see map over page). 

Residents needing access to their vehicle overnight will need to park it outside the work area.  

We are mindful of the residents in the area and noisy work will be completed before 11:00pm. 
This work may be postponed in the event of bad weather. We will update you if there is a 
significant change to dates. 

Work at the southern end of The Parade is nearing completion. Cycle buffers have been 
installed and work outside Island Bay Library is expected to be completed this week.  

In the week of 4 - 8 November, three raised tables for the pedestrian crossings on Medway 
Street, and at the northern and southern ends of The Parade will be completed.  Planters, light 
bollards and street furniture will also be installed at this time. During this week, final line 
marking will be installed on the pedestrian crossings, in the cycleway and parking spaces. This 
will be done at night but is not noisy work so should not disturb residents. 

Get in touch 

If you have any construction queries during the project, please contact JFC:  

IslandBayWLG@jfcltd.co.nz or 021 420 600. 

For all other queries about the project, please contact Wellington City Council: 

psd.islandbay@wcc.govt.nz or 04 499 4444 

For more information about the project, visit Projects - Island Bay village upgrades - Wellington 
City Council 
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